URBAN VISION PARTNERSHIP FORUM
25th September, 2006

Meeting commenced:
12.13 p.m.
"
ended:
  1.35 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Derek Antrobus - in the Chair

Councillor John Cullen

Malcolm Sykes - Strategic Director of Housing and Planning 


Chris Findley

} Housing and Planning Directorate


Rob Pickering
}


Bill Taylor

} Urban Vision


Ken Harland

}


Dave Jolley

}


Gary Rearden
}


Graham Cowley
}


Dave Spencer
}


Nigel Dickens - Senior Group Accountant


Pauline Lewis 
} Customer and Support Services Directorate


Nikki Park

}

91.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Paul Mallinder. 

92.
ROB PICKERING


The Chairman welcomed Rob Pickering to his first meeting of the Forum.

93.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Forum held on 26th June, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

94.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 86 - Salford City Council Corporate Issues

It was reported that information in relation to the bid submitted for Beacon Status for Planning Services would be received on 8th October, 2006.


Dave Spencer reported that Urban Vision had been selected as Programme and Project Manager for the relocation of the BBC project, and a Development Director had recently been appointed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(b)
Minute 87 - Performance Summary and Service Highlights for June, 2006

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the minutes of the meeting of the Sustainable Urban Environment Project Team had now been forwarded to the Chairman.


(c)
Minute 88 - Future Agendas

The Chairman reported that environmental sustainability issues had been discussed at a previous meeting of Members’ Hour and had been well received.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(d)
Minute 89 - Greater Manchester Geological Unit Transfer

Dave Spencer reported that the transfer of the Greater Manchester Geological Unit had now been completed, and wished to thank everyone for their support during this process.


RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

95.
SALFORD CITY COUNCIL CORPORATE ISSUES

The Chairman, the Strategic Director of Housing and Planning and Nigel Dickens reported on the following Salford City Council corporate issues:-

· Current spending review

· Building Schools for the Future - Role of Urban Vision 

· Irwell City Park Lottery Proposal - Progression to the second stage

· Launch of the next round of the Capital Investment Strategy 2007/08 

· Comprehensive spending review - 2007/08 revenue budget

· The need to improve communication with members of the public


The Chairman indicated that there was a need to consider how messages were communicated to members of the public, as often correspondence contained detailed technical information, which may not be the most effective way to consult.


Pauline Lewis indicated that whilst correspondence needed to be dejargonised, there was a need to ensure that appropriate information was included to meet legal requirements.


Dave Spencer indicated that such correspondence was currently being investigated, and it may be appropriate for any information which needed to be circulated for legal requirements to be included as an appendix, to enable future letters to be simplified.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.




(2) THAT Bill Taylor/Dave Spencer be requested to investigate the comments raised in relation to communicating with members of the public.

96.
PERFORMANCE SUMMARY AND SERVICE HIGHLIGHTS

Bill Taylor submitted a report containing details of the (a) performance of Urban Vision and indicated that all but one of the performance indicators monitored were on target and (b) service highlights.


Reference was made to (i) the improvement works being undertaken on Worsley Road, which would be completed ahead of schedule, and the commendable liaison with local residents in the area during the process, (ii) the number of people killed or seriously injured on Salford roads, and the tragic accident involving the School Crossing Patrol Officer, (iii) the monthly meetings held with the Road Safety Team, (iv) the improved performance with regard to responses to urgent defects within two hours, Ken Harland reported that inspectors were now more aware of how such defects should be categorised, and there was now more of a focus on how work was being completed, (v) the safer environment targets, and the need to encourage schools to participate, and for the effectiveness of getting schools involved to be measured, (vi) the secure environment targets, and their measurement, (vii) sustainability, and the need for the report to contain details of outcomes/timescales etc., (viii) the holistic street scene service, and the need for figures to be included within the report, to highlight how performance was progressing and (ix) rent arrears, and the need for figures to be included within the report to provide evidence of their reduction.


Bill Taylor indicated that (a) there was a need for consideration to be to how information, in relation to performance, was reported, to include the details as suggested, to ensure that the quality of monitoring targets was improved, and (b) in relation to the delivery of savings and efficiencies demanded by Gershon, the current year was on target, however, it was those from previous years which were the cause of concern and were being discussed.


Chris Findley indicated that it was hoped that the Environmental Sustainability Cabinet Working Group would be established in the near future, and information from that group could be submitted at future meetings of the Forum.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.




(2) THAT consideration be given to the format of future monitoring reports to ensure that sufficient information was included to enable targets to be effectively measured.

97.
URBAN VISION BUSINESS UPDATE

Bill Taylor submitted a report containing details of work which was being undertaken by Urban Vision within Greater Manchester and around the country.


The Chairman (a) referred to the increase in the workload of Urban Vision and its impact on Salford’s services, and questioned whether the number of staff had increased in proportion to the workload, (b) indicated that comments had been received in relation to development control issues and the services provided, and there was a need for members to be reassured that quality was being maintained, and (c) referred to the Sub-Group of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee, which had been established, at the request of Councillor Keith Mann, to enable planning issues for the area to be discussed, and questioned whether similar requests could be accommodated if each Community Committee required the same facility.


Dave Jolley reported that (i) there was now a greater flexibility with regard to the employment and retention of staff, and there was a programme of continual recruitment, (ii) there were a number of members of staff dealing with Councillor Mann’s issues, and there was a review carried out of planning applications each year, however, it may be beneficial for this to be undertaken every six months, (iii) if each Community Committee requested the establishment of a Planning Sub-Group, there would be a need to employ additional members of staff, and (iv) the planning fee income projected was currently £1.7M, and this was in recognition of the numerous major planning applications which had been dealt with.


Chris Findley indicated that (a) as part of the training to be provided for Members of the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel, one of the items to be discussed was ‘the day in the life of a Planning Officer’ which would increase awareness on how planning applications were dealt with, and (b) there was a need for Members to have a greater understanding of the relationship between the City Council and Urban Vision, with regard to planning applications, and it may be beneficial to forward details of the process to Members.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and the comments raised be noted.

98.
RETHINKING CONSTRUCTION - UPDATE

Bill Taylor submitted a report containing details of an update in relation to the progress of the City Council’s implementation of Rethinking Construction by Urban Vision and indicated that in terms of procurement, Salford City Council were leading the way.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

99.
STREET LIGHTING OPTIONS

Steven Lee submitted a report containing details of options for street lighting renewal.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

100.
FUTURE AGENDAS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following item be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Forum, to be held on 8th January, 2007:-

· Draft Business Plan

101.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Forum would be held on 8th January, 2007, in a committee room, at the Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 12 noon.
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